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TRAPSHOOTING NEWS 

WEB SITE CHANGES 

We have changed our  
payment carrier from  

PayPal to Woo Commerce. 
We believe this will make it 
clearer and easier to pay for 
new membership, renewals. 

Guest passes, as well as 
other available products. 

You are now able to  
purchase our raffle tickets 
on the web site, When you 

order and pay we will  
complete the ticket stubs 

and mail you the remainder 
of the tickets. We  

encourage you to visit our 
web site frequently to stay 

on top of Association  
communications,  

BERKS FRIENDS OF NRA 

The annual Berks Friends of NRA  
banquet was held on Thursday   

evening, May 19th, an enjoyable  
evening with other sportspersons and 
a delicious dinner at the Double Tree  

Hotel in Reading along with live  
auctions and numerous raffles for  

valuable merchandise and guns. The 
2023 banquet will be held  

Wednesday, May 17th. Mark that 
date on your calendar so as not to 
miss out next year. You can help 

support the shooting sports. 
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AFTER HOURS SHOOTING 

AND OTHER VIOLATIONS 

Perry will resume having a Hunter Ed. 
course this year. Go to the Pa. Game 

Commission web site to register for our 
course on Thursday and Friday  

evenings, August 4th and 5th. Must 
attend both. Limited to 50  

students. 

Hunter Education 

We are experiencing people using their 
car headlights and firing after sunset at 

the ranges. This is a violation of our 
regulations. We received complaints 

from neighbors and the township  
Supervisors. If caught, member  

violators will have their membership 
permanently revoked. Trespassers will 
be prosecuted to the fullest extent of 

the law. We are also experiencing  
shotgun firing at the steel pistol range. 

This is absolutely prohibited. Just a 
reminder that it is every members  

responsibility to patrol the ranges and 
assure that all shooters are following 
the range safety rules. Firearms must 
be pointed down range at all times. If 
someone is not a member or doesn’t 
have a guest pass have them sign a 

guest pass under your name, collect the 
$10 and drop same in the mail slot at 

the club house. 

Renewal postcard reminders are 
mailed approximately 6 weeks  

before your expiration date.  
However, it is your responsibility to 
know your card’s expiration date and 

pay the $20 renewal fee before  
expiration in order to avoid the  
additional $10 re-join fee. We  

encourage everyone to pay with credit 
card on-line.  

MEMBERSHIP 

The remaining Board 
shoots for 2022 are on  

September 11th, October 
9th, November13th and  
December 11th. Sign-up  

begins at 8:30 a.m. and the 
shoots start at 9:00 a.m. 
You are competing for 

very nice meat trays from 
Christman’s in Oley.  

Splatter boards and strip 
tickets for meat trays are 

also sold during those 
events. For every entry 

sign-up your name is also 
entered in a special  
drawing after the  

December shoot for a 
Cabela’s gift card. 

2022 Board Shoots 

Perry, along with the NRA Women-
On-Target® program and NRA 
Foundation will hold a second 
18th annual non-competitive, 

instructional clinic in recreational 
shooting and hunting sports this 

year on September 10th. Entries are 
limited to 32 participants in this 

event. The courses include  
instruction in safe firearms  

handling, hands-on pistol, rifle, 
shotgun and archery shooting. To 
register go to the nra.org web site. 

Click on Firearms Training,  
Women's Programs, Women-On-

Target and the September date and 
then register. The NRA  

Foundation provides financial  
support for the clinics. 

18th Annual  

Women On Target® 

Our monthly trap shoots are moved to 
the first Saturday of the month instead 

of the first Sunday. League shoots 
will continue to be held on Sundays 

per the league schedule. 
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